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Issue No. 345 – 24th October 2017

Date Topic/Speaker Venue/Time

October 24th Teeth 4.0 - Eckhard Zink 5th Floor Meeting Room 1-2, Marriott City Center, 19:00

October 31st Special Fellowship Night Chez Maurice

November 7th Japan-China relationship - Kazuyuki Katayama 5th Floor Meeting Room 1-2, Marriott City Center, 19:00

November 14th EUCCC China Manufacturing 2025 Report - Dr. Ioana Kraft 5th Floor Meeting Room 1-2, Marriott City Center, 19:00

www.rotaryshanghai.org

Teeth 4.0

Prof. h.c. Dr. h.c. Eckhard Zink is a Master Dental Technician. He is also 
a Member of Rotary since 2013, starting in RC of ChengDu in February 
that year. He then moved to Shanghai and he is currently a Member of 
our club and serves as  Director of the Board.

In September 2016 he was appointed  Doctor honoris causa (h.c.)

Training and Teaching by HongKong University ShenZhen Hospital and 
Professor h.c. by  ChongQing  Medicial University  

In the Dentistry the Digital Revolution takes part to change the 
Production Workflow. From Manufactory to CAD/CAM. During tonight 
presentation Eckhard will  show us how it works in the Dentistry. 
Dentist practice and Dentallabs. The Example is an Inplant Case which 
is now the Therapy for Teethless Patients  or loose Teeth and replace 
the loosing Teeth.

The Presentation wiil show what is now possible in 2017. Eckhard has  
already started this Digital Production in his own Dental Lab in Aachen, 
Germany 2004-2008 so join us on Tuesday night meeting  to know 
more about this Dental Revolution.
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October 17th , 2017
Highlights from the last meeting

Tiffany Storey RC Fresh Start China

Michel Lurquin RC Mayenne France

Guenther Klein RC Dalian China

Kliment Voykinski RC Chicago USA

16 members,  4 visitors and  9 guests, total headcount  29

President Moto-san rang the bell to announce our meeting was starting. 
Tiffany, previously our member and now member of RC Fresh Start, was 
given the honor to lead the Four Way Test. Visiting Rotarians and guests 
were then introduced by Terri in absence of David.

During announcement time Terri gave a us brief summary of Golf 
Tournament great success. Thanks to the effort of everyone, golfers, 
contributors and friends at least 14 young migrant students will be helped 
at scholarship. Pradeep then reminded all of us that Election committee is 
waiting for members proposals for 2018-2019 Board election, Tracy called 
for reservation for our special fellowship night at Chez Maurice and Tiziana 
reminded to reply to the Who Is  Who  questionnaire for Pagoda new 
column. 

Classification time saw our Club Secretary Michelle Li’s presentation. She 
was born in Shanghai then moved to Singapore and Hong Kong where she 
worked for a garment company and then we grew up into finance industry 
as Investors Relation Manager. Her life as Rotarian started in HK. She 
attended several Service activities, including her first Golf Tournament in 
2007 in aid of GOL and in support of elder people from PuTuo district. She 
really enjoyed the event so that she does her best to attend golf 
tournament every year. 

Before our speech tonight, a meaningful project was introduced by Jean 
Marie Sueur, guest of Michel de Vriendt. We are talking about Madaifu
working in China for over 14 years. The names comes from “Dr. Ma” 
formerly Marcel Roux, the founder who is also a doctor from Doctors 
Without Frontiers. Mainly they are an orphanage without walls. This 
means orphans are hosted in their own village to grown into their 
environment. They financially support hosting families and the target is to 
guarantee kids access to high schools. To make this goal real they need 
support: one of their campaign is NOW. Everyone can support the cause 
by simply buying apples. See the the flyer “ Children of Madaifu”.

Birthdays celebration time: Frank Yih, Michelle Li, Frank Mulligan and 
visiting Rtn. Kliment Vovkinski represented the monthly born Rotarians.

Speech momentum: Carlo Socol briefly introduced himself. He 
likes to consider himself a “practitioner” who thinks globally and 
act locally, being where youngest take challenges (school) and 
help them growing and fulfilling their talents, especially in a 
country where unemployment affects over 100mln young people. 
For many it is not easy to enter a good school and because of 
high pressure, family and society, suicide is one of the leading 
causes of death of young between 15 and 34 years old. To 
overcome this social problem specific programs are needed in 
cooperation with schools, authorities and enterprises.  Vocational 
Technical Schools target is to professionally prepare young 
migrant people, giving them real competencies for stable work 
into manufacturing sector, accompany them all along with a 
methodology that puts the student at the center of the 
educational activity, enabling them to become proactive and able 
to contribute to social development. We all liked the citation Mr
Socol had at the end of his speech: “We Serve.  To Serve is what 
leaders do best” !
Our meeting then ended with President Moto-san toast to 
“Fellowship” .

Happy Birthday!

Our speaker, Mr. 
Carlo Socol

Children of Madaifu introduction by Jean Marie Sueur

Happy return of Dean Merritt!
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Visiting sponsored RC in Nanjing - by David Smith

Last Wednesday (October 18th), President Moto along with directors Terri Lau, Frank Mulligan, and David 
Smith traveled to Nanjing to visit the Rotary Club of Nanjing’s regular meeting.

The day was a special day for the club as it was the day they chose to recognize their members for their 
achievements with the symbolic pinning of all members and the elected officers by Charter President Joe 
Svoboda. The club currently has 16 strong members with regular attendance with another 5-6 that have 
shown strong interest.

Nanjing is another city in China with a long history in Rotary. The original Rotary club of Nanjing was 
chartered on January 19th, 1934. During the meeting, we learned that during the Nanjing Massacre, there 
were 3 Rotarians that decided to stay in Nanjing to help in any way they could.

The club is focusing much of their efforts on organizing their first major club event; a 1500 person 
“Walkathon” tentatively scheduled for next April. While many of the details have yet to be determined, it is 
sure to be a fantastic inaugural project.

The Nanjing club was started initially through the efforts of President Andrew and David almost a year 
ago. Although it has not yet reached the 20 members it needs to achieve fully chartered status, with the level 
of dedication the current members are giving, we can be sure that day wont be long.

Saturday morning, before visiting Yue Miao Yuan Home for Disabled, the 
idea for this article was quite clear: I’m going to report about facility, 
numbers and other practical situation. Then I reached the location and 
met Sam and Michel and we were introduced to the Manager, Mrs. Lyn.
We visited the facility and we “inspected” the bathrooms because it is 
one of  Service Committee projects to help them refurbishing them and 
we wanted to better understand their needs. Residents were enjoying 
the sunny day having an outdoor activity so indoor visit was quite easy 
and fast. We started talking about real needs and status of standard 
residents. Not a single case is alike: different levels and causes of 
disability, different ages and different family situation. I started feeling 
deeply touched but I had my coup de grace when we entered the room 
of most severe cases: it was like a punch in the stomach and my eyes felt 
something was happening. I had a moment of panic, cause I know you 
have to be strong in this kind of situations, for many different reasons 
and I didn’t know how to handle my emotions.  Suddenly a young 
resident came to us, smiling and saying ‘Hello, ok, ok” . He shook our 
hands and hugged us. My feelings totally changed in a fraction of second. 
I felt renewed and my heart was full of joy. We were invited to join 
outdoor activity , so we did. I even played badminton and it was real 
fun… actually some residents had even more fun cause I know I’m 
terrible in sports: they really had some comic situation to watch.
At the end of the visit we discussed about how RCS could contribute 
more to support them and we agreed that it could be a good idea to 
organize a “ working day” , helping them re-painting the facility and any 
other good activity will come to our mind is more than welcome. 
Here is the moral of the story: we receive more than what we give and I 
touched it with my hands today.

Paying a visit at YMY for Service Project follow up - by Tiziana Richiardi

Happened last week: 
That’s Rotary!
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Upcoming events – Save the date!

Rotary China East Region first ever "Joint meeting" (13 Clubs) will be held at 
Marriott City Center on Oct. 28. Purpose for this meeting is "Fellowship", 
please encourage your club members to attend

Location: Marriott City Center Address: No. 555 Xizang Zhong Road, 
Shanghai Date: 2017-Oct-28
Language:   Bilingual(English & Chinese)
Time:  
10:30     Registration
10:30-11:30    Fellowship
11:30-12:30    Meeting
12:30-14:00    Lunch

Fees:     Rmb 200/Each member 

Information & Registration: Sasha Mobile: 18817335053 Email: 
sasha@rotarychina.org 

Joint Meeting Committee Members:
Registration Payment: Sasha
Fellowship English Clubs: IPP Andrew (Mobile:139-1666-3867) 
Fellowship Chinese Clubs: CP Belt (Mobile:139-0191-7013)
SAA (Hotel Contact):  PE Rebecca (Mobile:135-0198-2496)
SAA(Deco & Program): Rtn. Coffee (Mobile:150-2100-7105) 

Richard Assistant Governor-Rotary China East Region

2017 Rotary China Region Meeting 

Special Fellowship Night

RSVP on wechat group 

by Friday, 27th October



Rotary Club of Shanghai West
Wednesday ,18:30-20:30

Location: Shanghai Pullman Hotel
位置：上海中星鉑爾曼酒店

Address: No. 1 Pubei Road, Xuhui District, Shanghai 
上海徐汇区浦北路1号

For more information please contact President Evan Huang
Email: evan_huang@dhmedical.com.cn

Rotary Club of Shanghai Pudong Lujiazui
Thursday, 19:00-20:30

Location: Grand Kempinski Hotel, ,Shanghai上海凯宾斯基大酒店
1288 Lujiazui Ring Road, Pudong New Area

浦东新区陆家嘴环路1288号
For more information, please contact Secretary Michaela Schmidt 

Email: secretary@rotarylujiazui.com
Website: www.rotarylujiazui.com

Fresh Start Rotary Club of Shanghai
Friday, 7:45-9:00 am

Location: 2nd floor, Element Fresh, Jing An Kerry Center
位置：新元素静安嘉里中心店二楼

Address : No.1551 Nan Jing Xi Lu ,shanghai
地址：南京西路1551号

For more information about Fresh Start and for anyone interested
to attend, please visit http://freshstartrotaryshanghai.org/

Club Information

Our website: 
www.rotaryshanghai.org

Contacts & Meetings
The club meeting is a dinner meeting (by invitation only) every Tuesday at the: 
Marriott City Center No. 555 Middle Xizang Rd, Shanghai
上海雅居乐万豪酒店, 中国上海黄浦区西藏中路 555 号
18:30 cocktails, 19:00-20:30 dinner
For details, contact the club administrator Vivian Huang at
rsvp@rotaryshanghai.org, +86 13501672753

Officers & Boardmembers
Motohiro Yamane – President
Linnet Kwok– President Elect 
Alejandro Buriel – Vice President
Michelle Li– Hon. Secretary
Chee Ming Tsang- Treasurer 
Andrew Hill - IPP
David Smith
Eckhard Zink
Frank Mulligan
Tracy Hua
Terri Lau

Basic Info of our Club
First chartered on 1 October 1919, re-chartered
on 8 February 2006

Number of active Members – 70

Number of Honorary Members - 6

Committees and Directors
Club Administration Committee
Chair: Linnet Kwok, clubadministrator@rotaryshanghai.org
Membership Committee
Chair: Terri Lau, membership@rotaryshanghai.org
Service Projects
Chair: Rita Malvone, service.projects@rotaryshanghai.org
Youth Service Committee
Chair: Ludovic Anterieur, youth.service@rotaryshanghai.org
PR Committee
Chair: Thilo Koeppe, pr@rotaryshanghai.org
Rotary Foundation
Chair: Alejandro Buriel, rotary.foundation@rotaryshanghai.org
Gift of Life (GOL)
Chair:Linnet Kwok, gol@rotaryshanghai.org
Fellowhip
Chair: Tracy Hua, fellowship@rotaryshanghai.org
Pagoda:
Chair:  Tiziana Richiardi, tiziana.richiardi@hotmail.com

To: 

BOD and Committees contacts
Club President
Motohiro Yamane: clubpresident@rotaryshanghai.org
Vice President
Alejandro Buriel: clubvp@rotaryshanghai.org
Secretary
Michelle Li: clubsecretary@rotaryshanghai.org
Treasurer
C.M. Tsang: finance@rotaryshanghai.org
Library Project
Chair: Andrew Hill , library.project@rotaryshanghai.org
KBD Project
Chair: Michel De Vriendt, kashin.beck@rotaryshanghai.org
Inclusion Factory
Chair:Thilo Koeppe , inclusion.factory@rotaryshanghai.org
Careers in Care
Chair: Andrew Hill, careres.care@rotaryshanghai.org
RSVP
Chair: Vivian Huang, rsvp@rotaryshanghai.org

5
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